
REPORT 

2024 (AUGUST) 

Workshop on ‘Herbal soap preparation’ 
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TIME: 1P.M 

VENUE: CHEMISTRY LAB 

The workshop on herbal soap preparation was held on 23rd August, 2023, organized by Milli Al- 

Ameen College's incubation cell, in partnership with IQAC. The goal of the workshop was to introduce 

students to the natural and chemical-free process of making herbal soap, emphasizing the use of 

herbs and organic ingredients that are beneficial for skin health. Participants were provided hands-

on experience in the preparation of soap using simple methods and materials. 

Nodal officer Dr. Poulami Hota supervised students through the soap-making process. The workshop 

occurred entirely in the chemistry lab. The participants came from diverse backgrounds but shared a 

common interest in learning how to prepare herbal soaps. The workshop was divided into two parts: 

theoretical and practical. The theoretical session explained about various techniques of herbal soap making 

(cold process and melt-and-pour techniques etc.), benefits of herbal soaps compared to commercially 

available soaps that contain synthetic chemicals, and ingredients used in herbal soap making process such 

as soap base, herbal additives (e.g., neem, aloe vera, turmeric, lavender, rosemary), natural colorants (e.g., 

beetroot powder, turmeric), essential oils (e.g., lavender, tea tree, eucalyptus) for fragrance and additional 

skin benefits. The practical session involved the hands-on preparation of herbal soap. The steps included: 

melting of soap base followed by addition of herbal ingredients such as neem leaves, aloe vera gel, and 

essential oils with medicinal properties and poured into molds and left to set.  

The workshop on herbal soap preparation was a successful and engaging event that not only provided 

practical skills but also raised awareness about the importance of using natural and eco-friendly products 

in daily life. Participants expressed enthusiasm for the hands-on approach and appreciated the opportunity 

to learn a new skill. Many indicated their interest in making herbal soap for personal use, while others saw 

the potential for starting a small business. 

 

 



SOME PHOTOGRAPHS OF THE EVENT: 

  

 

 

 

 



ATTENDANCE OF THE EVENT: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


